
Shutesbury Board of Health
October 16, 2024, 7 pm

Virtual meeting

Present: Catherine Hilton, chair; Wm Levine, Norene Pease, Arleen Read, Garrett Simonsen, board 
members; Frank McGinn, guest.

Actions:

Minutes of previous meeting approved.

564 West Pelham Road, S-17: Board agreed to issue DWCP 2024-1003 for repair with local upgrade for 
reduction in separation to groundwater.

70 Shore Drive, B-510: Board agreed to issue DWCP 2024-1004 for repair.

Discussion:

Vaccination clinic October 25: someone will be needed to be on site for the final hour or so of the clinic 
until the building is locked up after 6:30.  Three or four of us are available.

Opioid settlement funds: Garrett will contact town administrator about expenditure filing by the end of 
the month, and ask her to turn that function over to the Board of Health for future filings.  Norene has 
discussed the matter with the fire chief, who has seen no opioid related calls since he became chief, but 
who would like a new supply of Narcan. Possibly the collaborative will provide this.  She also suggested 
that Sarah Fiske might give a presentation on safe pain management for seniors.  Cat will approach 
Sarah.

56 Wendell Road: we are approaching the end of the period by which the demolition is to be carried 
out.  Cat will contact the owner and also consult our health agent and town counsel about possible next 
moves in case of continued non-compliance.

Adjourn 7:35


